April 21, 1927 Mr. J. B. Royall, State Game Commissioner, Tallahassee, Florida. Dear Sir:-I have been talking with Mrs. C. M. Berry concerning the bill for the protection of the Wild Life in Florida, and particularly of the proposed reservation to be established in the Everglades. Let me assure you of my hearty support of this bill. I am today writing Mesers. Hagan and Housholder, Seminole's representatives, asking that they give it their cordial support. Wishing you continued success in the work you are doing for our State, and assuring you that no one appreciates more than I, the really great work you are doing for conservation in Florida, I am, Sincerely yours, hl/b